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August 25, 2008

Jim Stoyanoff, Property Agent

City of Tucson, Real Estate Division

P.O. BOX 27210

Tucson, Arizona

Re:
Proposed sale of South 11th Ave to Tucson Electric Power 

Company for expansion of electric substation

Dear Mr. Stoyanoff,

This letter is to express the opposition of the Dunbar/Spring Neighborhood to the repurposing and sale of the southern end of 11th Avenue to Tucson Electric Power Company (TEP).  There are a number of reasons:

· We, as citizens, are opposed to the sale of public property to private entities.

· The project would involve increased noise, traffic congestion, and safety hazards for a lengthy period during construction and likely throughout the life of the substation.  Our neighborhood is already facing serious assaults upon quality of life from the expansion of Barraza Aviation, loss of established and utilized buildings and integral spaces, and the proposed sale of additional common spaces.  We feel that the city would be compounding this damage by making this sale, rather than mitigating the existing threats.  If the city no longer wishes to be responsible for this space, we propose that it be acquired by the neighborhood and be designated as greenspace to offset the increased intensity of use by the Aviation parkway.

· In the 10 years since TEP last attempted to purchase this parcel, Dunbar/Spring has experienced significant improvements in quality of life.  It has become an increasingly vibrant residential community.  In light of this, we feel if anything, TEP should be reducing its industrial footprint in Dunbar/Spring.  

· In this proposed sale, TEP neglected to solicit community support until it was required of them by the city.  NONE of the surrounding property owners and/or residents were notified of the proposal until this late stage.  In addition, TEP failed to provide justification and concrete plans for the expansion, in the apparent hope that the neighborhood would not ask questions or object. 

While we as electrical consumers understand the need for electricity, we feel that TEP should be required to do the best thing for the community, not just the easiest and cheapest for them as a corporation. TEP should find another location for increased capacity in an area that is less residential and less threatened as a community by infrastructure changes.  Additionally, TEP should make greater investments in conservation and efficiency programs that would reduce demand and make the proposed expansion unnecessary. The Dunbar/Spring Neighborhood would be happy to work with TEP as a showcase community to demonstrate the effectiveness of electrical demand reduction and use of alternative sustainable energy sources.

Our refusal to allow expansion at this substation should not be used as an excuse to neglect existing equipment. The substation in question is one of the oldest in Tucson, and TEP itself has acknowledged that it needs to be modernized and upgraded to meet existing safety and noise standards. TEP should be a responsible corporate member of the community and make these upgrades regardless of our position on the expansion request.

Sincerely,

Ian Fritz

President, Dunbar Spring Neighborhood Association

CC:
Councilmember Regina Romero
=====================================================================

Residents/business owners living or working within one city block of the TEP substation who endorse this letter:

